
We need your support
in keeping the Playing
Fields at the Village
Hall free from dog
fouling.
We ask that there is no
exercising of dogs on
the playing fields - this
protects the health of
all users.

Results - Thwaites
100 Club - Winners -

October - 2020

This Month -
Out and About:

1st   48 Sheila Green -

£30

2nd 12  Martin Cook - £15

3rd 11  Barbara Shaw -

£10

4th  42  Carol Phifer - £10

 .

Out and About In Thwaites
November 20 - Issue No 442

1st £50 Kath Barnard 64

2nd £20 May Scurrah 111

3rd £20 Jean usher 964th

£20 Olivia Delaney 295th

£10 Helen Chew 186th

£10 Pauline Murray 637th

£10 Julia Aspinal 3

The Hill Village Hall
100 Club Winners

October, 2020.

Thwaites Village

Hall - Playing Fields

(Second Request)

Parish Councillors have 
 completed a timely

clean up of the memorial
at St Anne's Church

Audrey Hambly -
"an extraordinary
ordinary woman"

Memorial Clean Up

Standing Stone for
The Green - an
update

Protected Land

New Parish
Council Website

Road Closures -
Be Aware

Winter support
during Covid-19

Out and About
Notices

Parish Councillors have
recently undertaken a
timely clean up of the
memorial at St Anne's
Church.
This year, Millom Without
Parish Council, Thwaites
School and Thwaites
Village Hall will undertake
a short low key event, and
of course socially
distanced in laying
wreaths to commemorate
our local heroes.









A number of you will recall (and participated in) stone carving workshops

organised by local artist Irene Rogan and held last summer. This was part of a project

‘Between Silence and Light’ to provide a legacy for Millom, Millom Without and the Duddon

Estuary. 

The other significant part of this project was to provide two standing stones in Millom and one

for Millom Without. For Millom Without the stone is to be placed on the green opposite

Thwaites Village Hall and The Punch Bowl.  The installation of the stone should be complete

in November.

Installation of the stone involves digging a hole and filling with concrete. Hazard tape and a

board will alert passersby to the presence of the hole and concrete base.  This work should

be complete by early November. After the concrete has ‘cured’ for about a week 2 x

Stainless steel pins will be inserted into the pre-drilled stone and to the concrete and fixed in

with resin to secure the stone on the concrete.

The stone for The Green was provided by Burlington Slate and is over 2 meters high. Earlier

this year Irene carried out research for the theme, design, and location of the stone and

consulted with the public. The stone was then carved by Irene and stone sculptor Danny

Clahane.  A small portion of the completed standing stone is shown below. It is hoped that an

opening ceremony can be held at some time, with account of Covid restrictions and the

weather.

The Green - Standing Stone - an update



Prime Minister Boris Johnson has pledged an extra 400,000 hectares of English countryside will

protected by 2030.This was his commitment to the Leaders’ Pledge for Nature, a virtual United

Nations event earlier this week.

Welcoming the PM’s call to “turn words into action”, Douglas Chalmers, Chief Executive of landscape

charity Friends of the Lake District said:“I find the ‘words into action’ statement particularly

encouraging, especially as we have already asked the Government agency Natural England to

consider extending the boundaries of the Lake District National Park.“Working closely with the local

communities, we commissioned research and a report that we believe justifies extending the Park

south of a line between Silecroft and Grange-over-Sands.“The request was made in Summer 2019,

and we look forward to hearing what will be happening in response”

.Friends of the Lake District submitted a formal request to extend the southern boundary of the Lake

District National Park to Natural England in June 2019; Natural England is the government agency

with the statutory powers to create a National Park or vary its boundary.The proposed extension

would incorporate an area of outstanding landscape in the south of Cumbria, its land and its estuaries,

increasing the size of the Lake District by 155 km2 increasing its overall area by approximately 6%.

 It incorporates the area between Silecroft and Grange-over-Sands, the Millom, Furness and Cartmel

peninsulas and the Duddon, Leven and Kent river estuaries.The Southern Boundary Partnership was

formed to learn more about what being in a National Park would mean for residents and businesses

and to help build enthusiasm for this change.

 A number of public events were held to involve the local community and answer their questions. The

Southern Boundary Partnership group, together with Friends of the Lake District also engaged in

informal discussions with local politicians of all parties, local government and non-statutory bodies

including the NFU, CLA and Cumbria Tourism.Read more about Friends of the Lake District’s

proposal to extend the southern boundary of the Lake District National Park here:

https://www.friendsofthelakedistrict.org.uk/southern-boundary-extensionFriends of the Lake District

submitted a formal request to extend the southern boundary of the Lake District National Park to

Natural England (NE) for its consideration in June 2019. 

Read the report: https://www.friendsofthelakedistrict.org.uk/report-submissionFor images of the

proposed extension area see: https://www.friendsofthelakedistrict.org.uk/images-of-the-extension-

area

Protected Land - Look no further than the proposed Southern Extension
of the National Park



We are pleased to introduce a new version of our website for the Millom Without Parish Council.The

website can be found at https://millomwithoutparishcouncil.com/ or by clicking the link on our Facebook

home pageThe website has been redesigned to comply with Government accessibility requirements to aid

users with disabilities or impairments to access the council's information.  To further aid accessibility we

have included a built-in tool which allows users to alter the appearance of the page in terms of colours,

sizing and spacing as well as providing a screen reader, among other features.While we were carrying out

the upgrade, we took the opportunity to refresh the whole of the site. We have added sections which allow

us to post updates on the progress of the Community Plan, news about parish issues and details of events

of interest.We hope that everyone will enjoy using the new website, visiting it regularly to find out about

community and local government developments.  We welcome your feedback and comments, particularly

from any users with accessibility problems. Leave a comment beneath this post or use the "Send a

Message" button near the top of this page for a private message. You can also contact us via the Clerk

using the contact form on the website

Just a quick heads up to let you all know that advanced warning boards will be going up tomorrow

(Wednesday) on the A5093 from Salthouse Road through to The Hill notifying of road closures for

upcoming resurfacing works.There are three sections of the A5093 which will be closed;A5093 Low House

Farm to School Ellis JunctionA5093 School Ellis Junction to Haws House A5093 Salthouse Road. From

Castle View Junction to Aggies Lonning Junction.These works will be carried out under road closures, with

an official diversion route via the A595 through Whicham Valley. 

It is anticipated that these works will take approximately 4 weeks in total scheduled to start on the
9th November. We will maintain access for school transport providers where possible, and those

residents and businesses within the closure sections during these works.  Access for Emergency Service

Vehicles, pedestrians and dismounted cyclists will be maintained at all times.

Millom Without
Parish Council-
Launch's New
User Friendly

Web Site

Road closures - Be Aware



The Parish Council is considering how to support the community during the
period of Covid 19 restrictions that are anticipated to extend through Autumn and
into Winter. During the Spring and into the Summer community volunteers
provided help to shielding residents, principally by collecting prescriptions and
shopping.  This was secondary to, of course, to all the help that neighbours,
friends and family provided in our community.Since the onset of Covid 19
restrictions local businesses have expanded their services for residents, and
restrictions are not as absolute, but what might have been considered short term
measures have extended to longer term. Consequently, potential impacts on
residents will have changed from immediate practical needs to longer term
isolation.
A lengthy directory of local and county wide services, compiled by Copeland
Borough Council/Cumbria County Council, is provided with this article. This
directory was issued mid-October and will be updated monthly by Copeland
Borough Council/Cumbria County Council. If you have questions, issues, or
concerns that are not addressed by the sources indicated in the accompanying
directory then please contact 01229 716720 (9-5 only) or
oandacontact@gmail.com. Alternatively, please leave your name with
oandacontact@gmail.com if you are willing to continue being or become a
community volunteer

Community Volunteer -
Support During Covid-19

Winter

Out and About - Your Local Magazine
Next Month's will be a double issue covering December 20 and
January 21
Please send any articles/ notices to oandacontact@gmail.com by
25th o f each month
Now the magazine is e-version only - please ask any new
neighbours or friends to have their copy issued by sending a
request  - again at oandacontact@gmail.com


